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REPORT ON THE

ICA COMMISSION ON STANDARDS FOR THE TRANSFER OF SPATIAL DATA

by Michel Huet, IHB

This ICA Commission, chaired by Professor Harold Moellering, Ohio State University, USA and which meets yearly, aims at studying standards which have been developed to manage geographical data, whether at the international, regional or national level. In recent years, the Commission undertook to assess 25 transfer standards, including the IHO S-57, and the results were compiled in a book published in 1997 and entitled « Spatial Database Transfer Standards 2 : Characteristics for Assessing Standards and Full Descriptions of the National and International Standards in the World ». The Commission has then undertaken a similar assessment regarding metadata standards which are independent of any transfer standards. A set of characteristics to assess such standards was developed at previous meetings of the Commission, in the form of a questionnaire. The latter was subsequently addressed to a number of recognising authorities for metadata standards, asking them to fill in the questionnaire. As of around 15 metadata standards identified in the world, duly filled-in questionnaires for roughly half of them had been returned to the Commission. 

A meeting of this ICA Commission  was held in Aix-en-provence, France, on 15-19 July 1998, to review these draft reports and to finalise a glossary of terms relevant to the metadata characteristics. Michel Huet, IHB, represented the IHO, with the expectation that assessing the existing metadata standards on geographic information will benefit to the IHO standardisation work in this domain.

Careful review of the filled in questionnaires allowed to identify inconsistencies or misinterpretations in answers provided, and comments will consequently be addressed to the concerned authors for clarification purpose, and also to improve the wording of the questionnaire in some places. The glossary in support of the set of characteristics was reviewed in detail and, whenever possible, definitions agreed by ISO/TC211 « Geographic Information/Geomatics » were adopted. Ultimately, the metada characteristics, the glossary and all assessments & descriptions of metadata standards, i.e. filled in questionnaires, will be included in an ICA Metadata Book. This book is intended to assisting potential users of metadata in selecting a metadata standard appropriate to their needs. It is hoped that a final draft of the book can be presented at the next ICA Conference in Ottawa, Canada, in August 1999.

The meeting also discussed the future work and goals of the Commission for the period 1999-2003. It was suggested that an appropriate topic would be to study and report on spatial data infrastructure at the global, regional and national level. This would include data standards, data management, data policies, organisations involved and institutional aspects.

The next meeting of this ICA Commission has been planned in Ottawa on 10-13 August 1999. Additional information on its activities are available from the Commission Web site at <http://ncl.sbs.ohio-state.edu/ica>. 
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